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Contact us: 
Principal – Katie Lovel 5468 1111   

dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Resilience 

Creating problem solvers 

ready to accept challenges 

Respect 

Developing tolerant, 

considerate individuals 

Calendar  
 

Term 1 2020 

February 
12th– 

16th  

Year 2 - 6 Swimming 

Program 

12th  Book Club orders close 

15th  Assembly 9am  

PFA Meeting 9am  

Finance Meeting 3.30pm   

School Council meeting 

7pm 

16th Parent Reading Info 

3.15pm to 4.15pm (see 

attached flyer) 

18th  Uniform orders close 

19th  MDPSSA Swimming 

Carnival 

March 
2nd – 

10th  

Somers Camp 

5th  Curriculum Day – no 

school for students 

8th  Labour Day Public 

Holiday 

15th - 

19th  

Book Fair 

 

Achievement 

Promoting excellence in 

education 

Newsletter No: 3 Date: 11/02/2021  

Community 

Building responsible citizens 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PREP ATTENDANCE 

FEBRUARY 

As part of the transition 

process for preps, they are not 

required at school on 

WEDNESDAYS during 

February.  

 
We are a child safe school; committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. We have zero 

tolerance of child abuse. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx 

We have zero tolerance of any abuse of children 

This week’s value in focus is:  
Determination 

No giving up after the first go 

Around school this week 
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Well done to all students who have been brave enough to put themselves forward for 

leadership positions.  Voting was once again very close.  We will let you know when the 

badge presentations will be as soon as they arrive.  
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Well done to all students for showing such great resilience during swimming.  You are all 

superstars learning new skills.  To help your child learn to swim: take them to the pool 

or swimming area as often as you can so they gain confidence in the water: enrol them 

in lessons: talk to them about water safety. 
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I cannot recommend this afternoon highly enough !! A wonderful opportunity to hear 

how you can help your child not only learn to read but continue to progress their 

skills.  Staff will be available to chat with you also.  FREE CHILD MINDING ! So make sure 

you get along to the session next Tuesday.  Details on the flyer.   
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I will be taking long service leave from Monday 22nd February until Thursday 1st 

April.  The department is currently working on filling the role of acting principal for this 

time.  I look forward to seeing the wonderful learning and progress that has occurred 

when I return.   

Katie 

mailto:dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx
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Please ensure your child brings thir swimming gear every day until the program finishes on Tuesday 
February 16th. Cost is $20 per child. If you have not yet paid and your child does not receive the CSEF 
please make payment before the program finishes.    

Students need: 

¶ Bathers including a tshirt or rashie top 

¶ Towel & sunscreen 

Please bring gear in a small backpack or proper bag.  Plastic bags often break when walking to and 
from the pool making it awkward for students to carry. 

Maryborough District Primary Schools Swimming Carnival  
The MDPSSA swimming carnival is being held on Friday February 19th. Students will try out during our 
swimming program and selected students will bring home a notice about this soon. 
          

ASSEMBLY  

Please note that due to the senior 
swimming program assembly will be 

held at 9am on Monday – ALL 
WELCOME   

If you are attending assembly you 
must sign in and leave your contact 

details, we will have a QR code ready 
for you to scan and enter your details 

– please note that you will need to 
have downloaded the Services 

Victoria free app 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 Prep/1 ð Jonas Smith 

Year 2/3 ð Kyzer Lawton 

Year 4/5 ð Summer Willoughby 

Year 5/6 ð Kobey Skilling & 
Nicholas Soulsby 

Principalõs ð Hannah Parker 
 

Are You Eligible for the Camps, 
Sports and Excursions Fund? 

New Student? Change in Family Circumstances? 
New Healthcare Card Holder? 

If you applied for the CSEF at our school in 2020, 
you do not need to complete an application form in 
2021 unless there has been a change in your family 

circumstances. 
You only need to submit an application form in 2021 
if you are new to our school or if your circumstances 

have changed and you now hold an eligible 
Healthcare or Pension card and did not claim in 2020 

at our school. 
Application forms are available from the schoolôs 

office. 

HATS !! Donét forget hats are required this 

term. Students need to have a broad 

brimmed hat for play and phys Ed. 

 

Uniform Order 

The Term 1 uniform order form was sent 

home last week. Orders close on 

Thursday February 18th 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=OsVSzhmS&id=81C8BDE0522BD465AA2957A046071CA754C4696D&thid=OIP.OsVSzhmSbZZegiitcUcuGwHaIK&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fhatsandcaps.org%2fwp-content%2fuploads%2f2017%2f07%2fKids-Safari-Hat-Sun-Protective-Zone-UPF-50-Child-Block-UV-Rays-Shade.png&exph=1335&expw=1210&q=Sun+Hats+for+Kids&simid=608044963145646583&ck=C55A435FC4F01166735BF9B12C3D1B26&selectedIndex=30&FORM=IRPRST


 
 

MORNING MUNCH IS BACK !!! 

 

Monday and Wednesday mornings 

Starting Monday 15th February  

8.15AM ï 8.40AM 

Come along to the multi purpose room for a free breakfast.  Only 

manners and a smile required J 

 

 

  



 
 

  

 

LAST WEEKõS STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

  

 

2021 School Leaders 
Congratulations to - 

Captains - Aisling Eddy and Bella Polinelli 
Vice Captains - Charley Martin and Charlotte Liddicoat 

Student Voice Council Presidents - Will Smith and Hannah Freemantle 
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What is a school council and what does it do? 
All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that are given 
powers to set the broad direction of a school, in accordance with Ministerial Order 1280 Constitution of 
Government School Councils, and the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. In doing this, a school council is 
able to directly influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students. 
 

Who is on the school council? 
For most primary school councils, there are several possible categories of membership: 
 A mandated elected parent member category ï more than one-third of the total members must be from this 

category. Department employees can be parent members at their childôs school as long as they are not engaged 
in work at the school. 

 A mandated elected school employee member category ï members of this category may make up no more 
than one-third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is automatically one of these 
members. 

 An optional community member category ï members are co-opted by a decision of the council because of 
their special skills, interests or experiences. Department employees are not eligible to be community members. 

 A small number of school councils have nominee members. 
For all schools with a Year 7 and above cohort, there is an additional category of membership: 
 A mandated elected student member category, two positions. 

Generally, the term of office for all members is two years. The term of office of half the members expires each 
year, creating vacancies for the annual school council elections. 
 

Why is parent membership so important? 
Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills and a range of experiences and 
knowledge that can help inform and shape the direction of the school. 
Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying and may also find that 
their children feel a greater sense of belonging. 
 

Do I need special experience to be on school council? 
Each member brings their own valuable life skills and knowledge to the role. However, councillors may need to 
develop skills and acquire knowledge in areas that are unfamiliar to them. It is important to have an interest in your 
childôs school and the desire to work in partnership with others to help shape the schoolôs future. 
 

Code of conduct for school councillors 
School councils in Victoria are public entities as defined by the Public Administration Act 2004. 
School councillors must abide by the Code of Conduct for Directors of Victorian Public Entities issued by the 
Victorian Public Sector Commission. The Code of Conduct is based on the Victorian public sector values and 
requires councillors to: 
 act with honesty and integrity ï be truthful, open and clear about their motives and declare any real, potential 

or perceived conflict of interest and duty 
 act in good faith in the best interests of the school ï work cooperatively with other councillors and the 

school community, be reasonable, and make all decisions with the best interests of students foremost in their 
minds 

 act fairly and impartially ï consider all relevant facts of an issue before making a decision, seek to have a 
balanced view, never give special treatment to a person or group and never act from self-interest 

 use information appropriately ï respect confidentiality and use information for the purpose for which it was 
made available 

 exercise due care, diligence and skill ï accept responsibility for decisions and do what is best for the school 
 use the position appropriately ï not use the position as a councillor to gain an advantage 
 act in a financially responsible manner ï observe all the above principles when making financial decisions 
 comply with relevant legislation and policies ï know what legislation and policies are relevant for which 

decisions and obey the law 
 demonstrate leadership and stewardship ï set a good example, encourage a culture of accountability, 

manage risks effectively, exercise care and responsibility to keep the school strong and sustainable. 

 



 
 

 

Indemnity for school council members 
School councillors are indemnified against any liability in respect of any loss or damage suffered by the council or 
any other person in respect of anything necessarily or reasonably done, or omitted to be done by the councillor in 
good faith in: 
a. the exercise of a power or the performance of a function of a councillor, or 
b. the reasonable belief that the act or omission was in the exercise of a power or the performance of a function 

of a council. 
In other words, school councillors are not legally liable for any loss or damage suffered by council or others as a 
result of reasonable actions taken in good faith. 
 

How can you become involved? 
The most obvious way is to participate in and vote in the school council elections, which are held in Term 1 each 
year. However, ballots are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions vacant. 
In view of this, you might consider: 
 standing for election as a member of the school council 
 encouraging another person to stand for election. 

 

What do you need to do to stand for election? 
The principal will issue a Notice of Election and Call for nominations following the commencement of Term 1 each 
year. All school council elections must be completed by the end of March unless the usual timeline has been 
varied by the Minister for Education. 
If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or you can 
nominate yourself in the parent member category. 
Department employees whose child is enrolled in a school in which they are not engaged in work, are eligible to 
nominate for parent membership of the school council at that school. 
Once the nomination form is completed, return it to the principal within the time stated on the Notice of Election. 
You will receive a Nomination Form Receipt via post, email or by hand following the receipt of your completed 
nomination. 
Generally, if there are more nominations received than there are vacancies on council, a ballot will be conducted 
during the two weeks after the call for nominations has closed. 
 

Remember 
 Consider standing for election to school council. 
 Ask at the school for help if you would like to stand for election and are not sure what to do. 
 Be sure to vote if the election goes to ballot. 
 Contact the principal for further information. 

 
Notice of election and call for nominations 

An election is to be conducted for members of the school council of Dunolly Primary School 

Nomination forms may be obtained from the schoolôs office and must be lodged by 4pm on Thursday February 
18th  2021 

The ballot (if required) will close at 4pm on Tuesday March 2nd 2021 

Following the closing of nominations, a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school. 

The terms of office, membership categories and number of positions in each membership category open for 
election are as follows: 

Membership category Term of office Number of positions  

Parent member From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 
2021 to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll 
in 2023 

 

4 

School employee 
member 

From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 
2021 to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll 
in 2023 

 

2 

Following the closing of nominations, a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school. 

If the number of nominations is less than the number of vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for further 
nominations will be posted in a prominent position at the school. 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 


